RIVERTON BOROUGH PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES

February 26, 2019 at 7 o’clock p.m.
The February 26, 2019 meeting of the Riverton Planning Board was called to order at 7:00 PM by Vice Chairman Mr. Threston.  He led the flag salute and announced that Public Notice of this meeting pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act has been given in the following manner:
1. Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the Borough Hall on February 2, 2019.

2. Having written notice published in the Burlington County Times on February 6, 2019.

3. Forwarding written notice for informational purposes only to the Courier Post on February 2, 2019.

ROLL CALL:

	Mayor Suzanne Cairns Wells, present
	Kerry Brandt, absent
	Joe Della Penna, present

	Craig Greenwood, absent
	Robert Kennedy, absent
	Mary Lodato, present

	Robert Martin, present
	Councilman Ken Mills, present
	Joseph Threston, present

	Ray Paskiewicz, Alt. 1, present
	Rebecca Reis, Alt. 2, present
	Adam Flade, Alt 3, present


Also present was Secretary Michelle Hack, Solicitor Charles Petrone and Planner Tamara Lee. 

MINUTES:
January 22, 2019 minutes were submitted for approval.  Mr. Della Penna moved to approve the minutes and Mr. Martin seconded the motion. All votes in the affirmative.
CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS: Review of bills paid February 19, 2019 by Council. 
OLD BUSINESS
Solicitor Petrone conducted the Oath of Office for the 1-year term of Mayor Cairns Wells as a Class 1 member and Alternate 1 unexpired term for Mr. Paskiewicz.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Council Matters of Importance to the Board – reserved report for closed session.
· Minor Site Plan- Ms. Lodato reported there were no applications put forth.
· Environmental Commission- Mr. Threston announced the Commission met on Thursday 2/21 and the agree they are almost prepared to apply for Bronze status, Mr. Threston will be working with the Borough Clerk to review resolutions that may already have been passed for the submittal process, and/or move to approve resolutions from Bronze criteria.
PUBLIC COMMENT – No one from the public came forth to speak therefore closing the public portion. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Resolution PB-0219-05 Vice Chairman Mr. Threston read the resolution by title only and asked for a motion to enter a closed session to discuss the current litigation of Affordable Housing. Councilman Mills motioned to approve and Mr. Della Penna seconded the motion.  All votes in the affirmative.
At 7:25 p.m. Mayor Cairns Wells moved to exit the closed session and Councilman Mills seconded her motion.  All votes in the affirmative.  No formal action occurred as result of this closed session. The minutes for this closed session will be kept in the closed minute book 
ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn by Mr. Martin and seconded by Mr. Della Penna. All votes in the affirmative.
Respectfully submitted:

Michelle Hack Secretary
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Adopted on:
March 26, 2019
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